

## 中华人民共和国驻欧洲共同体使团 Mission of the People's Republic of China to the European Communities

Brussels, 6th February, 2007

Mr Pierre Calame Director Charles Leopold Mayer Foundation 38 rue Saint Sabin 75011 Paris France

Dear Mr. Pierre Calame,

Thank you for your letters dated 13<sup>th</sup> and 22<sup>nd</sup> February, 2007.

As you requested, during my recent meeting with President of the European Parliament, Mr. Hans-Gert Poettering on last 5<sup>th</sup> March, I talked with him about the second China-EU forum and I clearly expressed the support for the forum from myself and the Chinese mission to the EU. Mr. President affirmed his personal support for the forum and underlined that the issue would be referred to at the Conference of Presidents of the European Parliament.

With the remarkable achievements made by the first China-EU forum, I

443-445 Avenue de Tervuren 1150 Brussels Tel: (00-32-2) 771 58 57 Fex: (00-32-2) 772 37 45 firmly believed the second forum will continue to serve as an important instrument to rally people from all circles of life in an effort to push forward the development of China-EU relations. I sincerely wish the forthcoming forum a great success.

Best regards.

GUAN Chengyuan

Ambassador

Head of Mission of the People's Republic of China to the European Communities